
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Harold Hoad [mailto   
Sent: 20 September 2021 21:20 
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk> 
Subject: STOPPING UP OF PRINCES PARADE CT21 6AQ 
NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 
 
We contact you to formally object to the above scheme proceeding. 
 
This highway was built for a very good reason that still needs to be upheld and not 
altered for the circumstances proposed 
 
The road has proved over many years an ideal link between the natural greenery on 
one side and the sea on the other. It provides a valuable amenity and access for  all 
of the general public on foot or by vehicle that will be diminished and  lost by this 
scheme 
 
The re-routing of the road will upset a very important part of the Hythe Military Canal 
which should be maintained as naturally as possible without any interference 
 
There is regular and increasing traffic using the A259 because of the growth in the 
development of the area and this scheme takes away the relief capacity provided by 
this part of Princes Parade which is not sensible. 
 
The loss of parking spaces will also cause cause problems and detract from using 
the area. 
 
Overall the scheme has not been fully and properly assessed on financial, economic 
social and environmental grounds. There are far too many downsides in all of these 
aspects which were not given proper consideration, initially and the scheme should 
not proceed. 
 
Harold and Rosemarie Hoad 
 

 
 

 
 




